To the Defendant
Your Ref:

Our Ref:

Dear Sirs,

Re:

Thank you for your letter of ……….
As we understand it, your letter suggests that your client is not liable to pay the full ClaimSafe ATE insurance premium on the grounds that the premium may contain an element of commission, and that if so, you believe that the premium which can be recovered should be reduced by the amount of that commission. 
Our own view has always been that you are not entitled know whether or not any commission is paid and that if commission was being paid, you would not be entitled to details of the amount. We are pleased to say that our view has been confirmed in the attached judgment. We would mention:

1. The hearing took place on 6 May 2009 and the judgment has not been appealed.
2. There appear to be two transcription errors at the bottom of page 3 - it appears that the last line of Paragraph G should read:

    “… and determined that the premium as a whole was reasonable.” 
    It also appears that the first sentence of Paragraph H should read:

    “I have to say that on the face of it £367.50 does not seem unreasonable.”
3. This is a full transcript of the hearing - the judgment begins at page 15.
In the circumstances, we look forward to receiving the full ATE premium [the balance of the ATE premium] within the next 14 days.
Yours faithfully,
